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HUMAN RIGHTS COUNCIL
 23 April 2013
Excellencies,
In its resolution 16/21 of 21 March 2011 entitled “Review of the work and functioning of the Human Rights Council”, the Council decided to establish a Task Force, mandated to study the issues of secretariat services, accessibility for persons with disabilities and the use of information technology, and to submit concrete recommendations to the Council at its 19th session. In its decision 19/119 of 22 March 2012, submitted by the Human Rights Council President, the Council endorsed the report of the Task Force in this regard, including its recommendations. It also invited all concerned stakeholders to follow-up adequately on the recommendations and to immediately commence implementing those without financial implications and those which may be implemented from within existing resources.

On the issue of enhancing accessibility for persons with disabilities to the Council, the OHCHR and UNOG have started implementing such recommendations that did not require additional resources. At the 21st session of the Human Rights Council in September 2012, a progress report (A/HRC/21/CRP.1, attached herewith) informing about the status of implementation of all Task Force recommendations was presented to the Council.
During the 22nd session of the Council in March 2013, additional measures were implemented to enhance accessibility for persons with disabilities to the Human Rights Council, such as improved signage to access room XX and accessible toilets as well as setting up a priority lane for persons with disabilities at the Pregny gate. In addition, English captioning and sign language interpretation in international sign were provided for two panel discussions, i.e. the High-Level panel discussion to commemorate the 20th anniversary of the adoption of the Vienna Declaration and Programme of Action held on Monday, 25 February 2013, and the annual interactive debate on the rights of persons with disabilities held on Wednesday, 6 March 2013. 

In this context, and with a view to further improve the accessibility of the Human Rights Council’s work, I would like to kindly ask all delegations to provide their comments on the measures taken so far, through the attached survey before Friday 31 May 2013. Other relevant stakeholders, including civil society and National Human Rights Institutions will also be consulted. The outcome of this survey will provide us with valuable information to assess the progress made and remaining challenges. 

Please accept, Excellencies, the assurances of my highest consideration

Remigiusz A. Henczel
President of the Human Rights Council

To all Permanent Missions in Geneva
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